
 

MEETING DATE:  November 15, 2023 

 

AGENDA ITEM: Discuss and Consider the Approval of the proposal 
from Musco Sports Lighting LCC for the Tennis 
Court Lighting Relocation for the New Ball High 
School Construction Project 

 

Musco Sports Lighting LCC was contacted to provide a proposal to relocate the 
recently purchased tennis court field lighting (total of 9 lights) to the new tennis 
court location at Avenue O ½ and 43rd Street. The costs presented in this proposal 
are to remove the existing tennis court lighting fixtures and poles. In addition, after 
the removal, the new fixtures will be relocated to the new tennis court site, 
foundations created, and fixtures re-installed on the light poles. This will provide a 
significant cost savings to the New Ball High School project by re-purposing the 
recently purchased tennis court lighting at the new tennis court location. Musco 
Sports Lighting LCC is a member of the Buy Board purchasing cooperative #Master 
Project: 218434, Contract Number: 677-2. 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: I move that the Board of Trustees approve the 

proposal as presented from Musco Sports 
Lighting LCC in the amount of $140,600.00 

 

 

 

 

Matthew Neighbors Ed. D.   Jeff Martello 
Superintendent    Chief Financial Officer 
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